Power Cost Equalization            Briefing Paper                     3/12/09
House Bill 150, sponsored by Rep. Austerman proposes to make permanent the changes made to the Power Cost Equalization Program in SB 4002 which are set to sunset at the end of the current fiscal year.  

How is PCE level determined?

A formula is used to determine PCE levels based on 95% of a utility’s costs between the floor* (12.87cents per kWh) and the ceiling (formerly 52.5 cents, now $1.00).  Before the ceiling was raised, if the eligible costs were more than 52.5 cents/ kWh then the PCE level was 37.65:  

52.5 – 12.87 = 39.63 cents / kWh x 95% = 37.65 cents

*floor may vary on an annual basis per AS 42.45.110(c) (2) 
Non-road system communities which produced at lease 75% of power from diesel generation in 1984 are currently eligible for PCE.
Changes to the program since 1984

PCE Endowment Fund was created and capitalized in FY 2001 with funds from the CBR and the Four Dam Pool Project sale proceeds.  The Fund was further capitalized in FY07 with General Funds, to about $400 million at the end of FY07, invested to earn 7% annually.  On Dec. 31, 2008 the Fund had $289 million.  
· The floor has been raised 51% to 12.83 cents

· The ceiling was unchanged since 1984 at 52.5 cents; now raised to $1, set to sunset at the end of FY09
· Eligible electricity has been reduced from 700kWh to 500 kWh

· Only one meter per resident

· 6,000 commercial customers became ineligible for PCE 
· Fuel use the same, but costs up 150% between FY00 and FY07
· Non fuel costs are up 62%

· More utilities have crossed through the 52.5 cent ceiling
During the special session last summer the ceiling kWh rate on the Power Cost Equalization subsidy was raised from 52.5 cents to $1.00.  This was the first time the rate ceiling has been raised since the program inception in 1984.  Funding went from $28.1 million to $51.1 million although it is likely we will spend approximately $38 million.  
Power generation in rural Alaska is largely a function of diesel fuel cost – a relative rise or drop in the price of oil has a drastic affect on the price of electrical generation for diesel-dependant communities.  
By removing the sunset on the $1 rate ceiling, the program would be allowed to reflect real generation costs without revisiting the issue through legislation every few years.   If the price of oil is low, generation costs are relatively low and the cap is irrelevant.  Conversely, if the price of oil is high the cost of generation will be high and the higher ceiling again becomes relevant.   
